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Purpose / Summary: 
 

 
To request Council to appoint a Member to the 
District Health and Well-being Network 
 

 
1. RECOMMENDATION(S): 

 
That a West Lindsey District Councillor be appointed to the 
District Health and Well-being Network. 

 

IMPLICATIONS 
 

Legal: None associated with this report 

 

Financial :  None associated with this report 

 

Staffing : None associated with this report. 

 

Equality and Diversity including Human Rights : N/A 

 

Risk Assessment : N/A 



 

Climate Related Risks and Opportunities :  None 

 

Title and Location of any Background Papers used in the preparation of this 
report: 

None  

 

Call in and Urgency: 

Is the decision one to which Rule 14 of the Scrutiny Procedure Rules apply? 

Yes   No X  

Key Decision: 

Yes   No X  

  
1 Background 
 
1.1 A letter has been received from Ian Fytche at North Kesteven District 

Council who, on behalf of Lincolnshire district council Chief Executives, is 
seeking an elected member nominee from each district to sit on a newly 
established District Health and Well-being Network. See letter attached at 
appendix A. 

 
1.2 The role of this newly created body will be to support District Councillor 

Marion Brighton OBE of North Kesteven District Council, in her designated 
capacity representing the interests of all district councils on the Lincolnshire 
Health and Well-being Board, an Executive Committee of Lincolnshire 
County Council. 

 
1.3 The member nominated to represent West Lindsey will play a vital role in 

promoting the diverse, health and well-being interests of our residents and 
influencing and informing decisions taken at the Lincolnshire Health and 
Well-being Board through the district council representative, Cllr Marion 
Brighton OBE.  

 
1.4 Direct officer support for the Member nominated to perform this role will be 

provided by Matthew Broughton with additional backing from professional 
officers in the Council engaged in the delivery of our health and well-being 
agenda. 

 
2. Recommendations 
 
2.1 That nominations be received for the position of the Council’s 

representative on the District Health and Well-being Network. 



 
District Council Offices, Kesteven Street, Sleaford, Lincolnshire, NG34 7EF 
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Your Ref :   
 Our Ref : IMF/VEA 
 Contact : Ian Fytche  
 Email : chief_executive@n-kesteven.gov.uk  
 
 
Mrs Manjeet Gill  
Chief Executive  
West Lindsey District Council 
The Guildhall 
Marshalls Yard 
Gainsborough 
Lincolnshire DN1 2DH 
 
 
2 August 2013 
 
Dear Manjeet,  
 
DISTRICT HEALTH AND WELLBEING NETWORK 

 
I am writing to invite you to nominate a Councillor from West Lindsey District Council to join a 
District Health and Wellbeing Network for Lincolnshire. 
 
In recent meetings, we have nominated one District Councillor (Cllr Marion Brighton OBE) to 
represent the interests of District Councils on the countywide Health and Wellbeing Network. 
We also discussed (at the Leader/CX meeting in Boston) the potential to set up a health and 
wellbeing network for District Councils, to provide the opportunity to co-ordinate health and 
wellbeing issues across the county. I would envisage that each district would nominate an 
Executive Member to join the network, with our lead officers for health and wellbeing also in 
attendance. I would also anticipate that the network would meet a week or so in advance of 
the county wide Health and Wellbeing Board. 
 
Over the next few months, the sustainability review for the health and social care economy in 
Lincolnshire will develop options for the future. I believe therefore, that a first meeting of the 
network should take place in September, and I would be grateful if you could let me know the 
contact details of your nominee by 20 August 2013 so that we can set up the first meeting. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. In the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me if 
you want to discuss this at any stage. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Ian Fytche 
Chief Executive 
 
Copies: Cllr Marion Brighton OBE 

Philip Roberts, Head of Housing, Partnerships and Communities 
Luisa McIntosh, Partnerships Manager 

 


